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1. I am providing this information for widest dissemination and awareness that the Basic Medical
Department Officer Course (BMDOC) is temporarily being taken offline for the following reasons:

a. Major organizational reorganization with reference to the Defense Health Agency (DHA) and
realignment of military treatment facilities to the DHA.

b. Multiple organizational and name and logo changes within the Bureau of Medicine and
Surgery, Regions, and other Echelon-level commands.

c. To bolster readiness content within the course structure.
d. Renaming of BMDOC to Basic Readiness Officer Course (B-ROC).

e. Significant changes to budget and finance with General Fund Enterprise Business System
(GFEBS) migration. To name a few.

2. Students currently enrolled in BMDOC with have until 7 February 2020 to complete the three
modules.

3. Our team's goal is to have the revised Basic Readiness Officer Course (B-ROC) available online
by Spring 2020.

4. My point of contact, LT Timothy Rutherford, MSC, USN, can be reached at (301)319-8051 or by

E-mail at timothy.s.rutherford. mil@mail. mil. :
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